HOVETON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting
held on 19*" June 2017 at the Jubilee Room, Hoveton Village Hall

Present:  Councillor Peter Howe (Chair of the Meeting)
Councillor Jilly Gourlay
Councillor Christopher Marshall
Councillor Ann Rogers

Officer: Lisa Weller - Clerk

Visitors in Attendance: Councillor Nigel Dixon (District and County Councillor)
Twelve members of the public

The meeting opened at 6.30pm. Clir Peter Howe welcomed everyone to the meeting, which
had been called to discuss several time-sensitive planning applications. Clir Howe explained
that Hoveton Parish Council (HPC) is a consultee to such planning applications. HPC doesn't
determine planning applications (that is done by the appropriate planning authority/district
council).

Regarding the revised ‘Church Field’ application (agenda item 4.1), it was HPC's intention
to consider the details of the revised application, look at amendments suggested and how
these vary from the original application, and also to offer members of the public a chance
to share their comments on the application. HPC has been granted an extension of time in
which to respond to this application, but the extension is for HPC only, soc members of the
public were advised to contact North Norfolk District Council (NNDC) with their views on
the application by 30" June in order to meet the public consultation deadline. Clir Howe
advised that, in accordance with HPC’s Standing Orders, members of the public present at
the meeting would be given three minutes each in which to share their views, in order to
ensure that everyone’s voice would be heard.

1. Apologies for absence were received from Clir Martin Richmond and Clir Alex Howe.

2. There were no declarations of interest. Clir Peter Howe reminded HPC that he did not
have any interests to declare with regard to the Church Field planning application, as
previously noted at HPC’s meeting of 1% August 2016 (item 3) in which it was agreed
that Clir Howe did not have pecuniary interests in the application and therefore would
not be required to withdraw from any related discussions.

3. Members of the public were invited to share their views and to ask questions regarding

items on the agenda. All comments made concerned the Church Field application (item
4.1), as follows:
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e A resident of Meadow Drive said he had already sent HPC a list of objections to the
application on behalf of the residents of Meadow Drive. He asked that HPC consider
these objections when making its decision on this application. He also asked HPC to
revisit the objections raised by HPC and other consultees to the original application,
as he felt these objections had not been taken into account in the revised application
(in particular those objections raised about the use of agricultural land, and North
Norfolk District Council’'s own departmental objections to landscape and ecological
issues). Clir Howe confirmed the list of objections had been received and would be
considered.

e A resident of Meadow Drive said the proposed site for the development is located
outside of NNDC's Local Plan area and so is contrary to the development plan for
Hoveton, the proposal doesn’t include a proper proportion of affordable housing, and
it is unclear what benefits this development will bring to the village which outweigh
the negatives.

¢ A resident of Waveney Close commented that this is listed as an enabling project but
asked who the project is benefitting, as he did not feel it would benefit the residents
of Hoveton or the local community, and it is also outside of the development zone.

The County and the District Councillor, Nigel Dixon, requested that residents send him a
copy of all objections raised. He is in ‘listening mode’ at this point and wants to hear all
views. In recognition that this project is outside of the development zone and is a major
planning application, he will call for the application to be considered by NNDC's planning
development committee (rather than being determined by planning officers). Clir Dixon
advised that NNDC's current Local Plan is dated and a new Local Plan is being prepared.
He wouldn’t be surprised if Hoveton was given a further allocation of housing in the plan
as it is considered a ‘secondary settlement’ with good transport links to Norwich. It may
also be worth noting that the recently approved application for housing on the Tilia Park
estate on Tunstead Road required a change of policy with regard to the use of the land,
as this was previously designated as employment land.

Clir Howe asked Clir Dixon if there was now any link between the commercial/industrial
development for this area and the residential/housing development. Clir Dixon advised
the three applications (including the now withdrawn car park application) were originally
presented as a package, but the applicant couldn’t show the need for a link between the
applications in planning terms, so no recognition has been given to a ‘link’ between the
applications. However, FW Properties’ view seems to be that in order for the commercial
development to go ahead (from a financial point of view), the residential development
must go ahead too. Also, both sites are in common ownership, and it's not unusual for
landowners to hold out for residential developments, as residential land is worth more.
So the only 'link” is in the expectations of the landowner and the developer, rather than
in planning terms.

There were no further comments from members of the public, so the ‘public speaking”
section of the meeting was closed at this point. Members of the public were encouraged






